
 

  

  
 

CONSTITUTION AND RULES FORM 
Request for Bylaw, Interpretation or Editorial Change. 

 
 

Please send to World Archery Office, attention Thomas AUBERT, 
taubert@archery.org 

Acknowledgement with date of receipt will be sent in return. 

* According to World Archery Constitution and Rules, Book 1 Appendix 1 Article 6.6 

** According to World Archery Constitution and Rules, Book 1 Chapter 1 Articles 1.16.7 to 1.16.10  – A 100.00 USD (one hundrerd US dollars) fee will be 

invoiced according to World Archery Constitution and Rules, Book 1, Article 1.16.8. Fee will be added to yearly Member Association Fee invoice. 

 

  

 

 

 

1. Nature of      

Request : 

 

 

Bylaw (*) X 

Interpretation (**)  

Editorial Change  

 

 

2. Submitted by: 

 

 

Judges’ Committee 

 

3. Capacity: 

 

 

 

World Archery President  

Executive Board Member  

Member Association  

Continental Association  

Permanent Committee X 

 

 

4. Date Submitted     

to WA Office: 

 

 

April 28, 2022 

 

5. Book, Chapter,  

Article: 

 

MENTION PRECISELY – OR ALL ARTICLE NUMBERS IF IT CONCERNS SEVERAL ARTICLES 
(IE: Book 1, Chapter 2, Article 2.1) 

Book 2, article 3.11.4 and 3.11.5 

 

 

6. Change 

Requested or 

Question: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

USE THE CONSTITUTION & RULES BOOK FORMAT FOR CHANGE(S) REQUEST (UNDERLINE 
NEW WORDING, STRIKEOUT OLD WORDING, ALIGNMENT, ETC) 

Book 2, add new article 3.11.4 

 

Article 3.11.5:  The chairperson shall be allowed to overrule decisions 

made the judges which can be identified as mistakes.  Overruling shall 

not be allowed regarding non-appealable issues as the ones described in 

articles 19.2 and 19.3 (WA Rules Book 3). 

 

Renumber current article 3.11.4 as 3.11.5 
          

7. Reason(s): 

 

 

Our committee discussed the pros and cons of overruling at the 

request of the WA Secretary General.  We believe overruling should 

be possible when a judge makes an evident mistake, but we do not 

think we should allow overruling on arrow calls; one of the factors 

being that everyone would like to have a second call, and the 

tournament will take a lot of extra time.  To reduce possibilities of 

inaccurate arrow calls, our Committee will continue to work of 

improving the level of our judges, but will not recommend allowing 

the overruling of calls made by the judges. 

C&R comment: 
 

All articles on 3.11.X level are laws. This proposed article will need 

to be added as 3.11.3.3 
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